[image: image1.jpg]


Delta Kappa Gamma, Xi State

Iota Chapter News



Volume 31, Issue 2              October 2015




      Joy Branham, Editor

Chapter website:  http://iotaxistateweeblycom.weebly.com/
President’s Corner 

Dear Iota Sisters, 


Summer has come and gone for another year.  I am looking forward to the beautiful colors of Autumn but I know the cold Winter weather will not be far away. 


We had good attendance for our September 10 Iota meeting.  Thank you HG 5 for providing the desserts, drinks, and the beautiful decorations when we had to move the picnic back to Litz Manor due to the rain.   Jane Bowlin, thank you for your humorous and thought provoking moment of Inspiration.  We appreciate Linda Fontaine for filling in for our treasurer, Sue Fischer while she was away.  The covered dish selections provided by our sisters were fabulous.  If you could not attend, you missed a real treat. 


We congratulate Sue Fischer on receiving the Order of the Rose at Xi State in June.  We are also very proud of our own Joy Branham as she has already begun her term as Area One Director.   


Our Area One Holiday Brunch will be hosted by Alpha Alpha of Bristol on November 21.  Reservations must be made by November 7.  We need to get our checks to Sue Fischer and she will send one check.  Cost is $20 per person.   


Our next meeting is October 8 at Litz Manor at 5:30.  The meal will be catered and it may be a different caterer at each meeting.    The Chair of each HG will call the members of their group and notify Joan Holt of the names of those who will attend the meeting at least 4 days before the meeting.  Hostess Group #6 will provide the decorations and carry out their other responsibilities for the meeting.   


Our program will be presented by Donna Cotner, Executive Director of the Tennessee Retired Teachers Association.  Donna is a DKG member and local president.  This will be our Legislative program and you will miss a real treat if you miss this meeting.  Please encourage our other members to attend and invite potential members as well. 


Enjoy the cooler weather and I hope to see you on October 8. 

Fondly, JoAnn 
Update from Membership



The goody bags for the newly hired teachers have been delivered.  I would also like to thank everyone that contributed to this effort. If anyone that did not get a chance to contribute would like to, we will have a basket at the meeting for supplies of any kind for our guests and active teachers to choose something that they can use in their classroom.  
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October Meeting


Plan now for the October Iota meeting at Litz Manor Baptist Church Thursday, October 8th, at 5:30.  This will be our legislative meeting, with Donna Cotner, Executive Director of TRTA as our speaker.  Hostess Group 6 is in charge.
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Highlights of September meeting—

· Due to rain Iota moved its annual picnic from Eastman Recreation’s Bays Mountain picnic area to Litz Manor Baptist Church.
· Joan Holt reported that we registered 165 people for Imagination Library at the Gray Fair.
· Iota has three new prospective members.
· Dropbox was discussed as a possibility for a Pictorial Directory.  Other options will be explored. 
CONTACT ADDRESSES FOR GOVERNMENT INFORMATION
U.S. GOVERNMENT CONTACT INFORMATION can be obtained through Congressional Switchboard 1-866-327-8670 [this is a toll free number].  You can contact your Congressman and Senator through this number without paying long distance charges.
Email access and addresses--
http://www.house.gov/ for members of the House of Representatives http://www.senate.gov/ for members of the U.S. Senate
White House 1-202-456-1111
Remember, FIVE CONSTITUENT CONTACTS WILL CAUSE A LEGISLATOR TO PAY SERIOUS ATTENTION TO A GIVEN ISSUE!  If you want to make yourself felt on something that YOU feel strongly about, remember that you CAN make a difference!

From the Professional Growth and Development Committee

On October 23, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. the Tennessee Association of School Librarians will be participating in a Share Fest at the Nashville Public Library.  Professional Growth and Development among Tennessee school librarians will be promoted through cooperation among school librarians, school administrators, classroom teachers, and other interested persons.  The contact person is Jenifer Grady whose e-mail is execdir@tenn—share.org. 
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Put the Area I Brunch on your calendar now!  Remember how proud we were of our meeting at Meadowview last year?  Everyone enjoyed it so much.  Let’s come out and support Alpha Alpha in the 2015 Area I Brunch!  Turn your reservation in to Sue Fischer early so that she can send a check to Linda Waldron.

Alpha Alpha Chapter


of the


Delta Kappa Gamma Society International


invites your chapter to the Area I Brunch


Saturday, Nov. 21, 2015


Bristol VA School Board Building


220 Lee St.


Bristol, VA 24201


10:30 a.m. with Registration at 10 a.m.


$20/Per Person


Please make reservations by Nov. 7 by sending check with names of chapter members attending to:


Linda Waldron


Alpha Alpha Treasurer


1737 Long Crescent Road


Bristol, VA 24201
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